

Mr Tom Harley Chief Executive Officer SYDNEY SWANS LIMITED PO Box 173 Paddington New South Wales 2021

10/02/2020

Dear Mr Harley

Adaptive reuse of the Royal Hall of Industries (SSD-9726) Request for Additional Information

I refer to the Response to Submissions for the Adaptive reuse of the Royal Hall of Industries (SSD-9726).

In addition to comments provided on 23 January 2020, the Department's Environment Energy and Science Group (EES) has provided additional comments and advice regarding survey, mitigation and offsetting measures for Microbats at the site.

The Department requests that you review and provide further information to address the issues raised by EES to the Department by Wed 19 February 2020. If you are unable to provide the requested information within this timeframe, please provide a timeframe for the provision of this information.

If you have any questions, please contact David Glasgow on 82751182 or via email at david.glasgow@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely,

Amy Watson Team Leader

Key Sites Assesments